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VIRTUAL CSi IRENE FARM RACE 

Thank you to all our members who were part of the event on Saturday, those who did the 

race on the ARC grounds and those who did it at home. 

The event at the club house was well supported and it was a great experience for all to be 

part of a “race” again and to socialise afterwards. 

Well done to the members of the race committee who were in involved to organise an 

enjoyable event. 

Thank you to CSi for their involvement on the day and to the Sweatshop Southdowns, Asics 

and Balega for donating the lucky draw prizes. We are proud to be associated with you. 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

Please be reminded of the AGM that will take place in the Lapa at the club house on Tuesday 

evening, 10 November at 18:30. 

No nominations for the committee can be accepted anymore. 

PERSONALIA 

Congratulations to the following members who celebrate their birthdays during the week: 

Bernita Bornmann 02 Nov 

Ilze Botes 03 Nov 

Thys Oosthuizen 04 Nov 

Francois Bester 05 Nov 

Johan Engelbrecht 05 Nov 

Bridget Mohlala 05 Nov 

Francois Thiebaut 05 Nov 

Mark Adams 07 Nov 

Kallie Coetzee 07 Nov 

Anneri Le Roux 08 Nov 

 



 
 

 
 

 
 
THOUGHT FOR THE WEEK 
 
It is better to light a candle than to curse the darkness. 
 
 

PHOTO CORNER (CSI Virtual Race) 

 

Ready for action 



 

 

 

An early start for a few walkers 

 

 

 

Happy to be running a ”race” again 

 



 

 

 

The Cara-Fun was not there by tannie Bertha was on duty as always 

 

 

 

Wynand Breytenbach with two of the invited runners 

 



 

 

Lenin Sithole and Sam Molefe were also part of the elite group 

 

 

 

 

Sport commentator Pete van der Merwe and Harriette van der Walt were responsible for a 

live Facebook broadcast of the event. Thank you for a job well done! 



 

 

The start of the elite group 

 

 

 

 

Emgee van der Merwe, Johan Saayman and Gerard van den Raad 

 



 

 

It was good to see Caesar Tonkin on the road again 

 

 

 

Michael Dekker and Johan van Vuuren 

 

 



 

 

Ansie Breytenbach and Maryke Viljoen. Maryke did an unofficial PB on the 10 km 

 

 

 

Relaxing afterwards 

 

 



 

Another group enjoying themselves 

 

 

 

 

Fanie van Wyngaard was our braai champion on the day 

 

 



 

Stephan and Annette Muller did the virtual race at The Boardwalk in Dubai 

 



 

Virtual New York Marathon on Sunday morning.  Johan Snyman, Yvonne van Wyk and 

Rosemary Brink did the Marathon. Johan Engelbrecht the half Marathon and awesome 

support crew all the way 

 


